










This version of the Newsletter was re-typed from the original by Phoebe Coster in July 2021 to 
enable search engines to ‘see’ the text. Minor changes have been made to correct typographical 
errors and to add clarity. 
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Editor G N Alcorn Rutland Road Medlow Bath N.S.W. 
 

PATRON. Mr Allen A. Strom, A.M. 
“Earth is our home and I promise to try to keep it beautiful by learning to understand and conserve 
its soils, air, water, natural beauty and all its living things”. 
 
Gould League Pledge. 
 

OUR SOCIETY 
 
COMING MEETINGS. 
 
March 29th  Annual General Meeting and Election of Officers.  

The Hut Valley of Waters Wentworth Falls. N.S.W. 8pm. 
Send in written nominations to the Secretary c/o Box 29 PO Wentworth Falls NSW. 

 
April 26th  A talk by Ranger Peter Thomas of The National Parks and Wildlife Service. 
 
May 31st WATCH LOCAL PRESS—We hope to have a talk on the insect life of  

Wentworth Falls Lake. 
 

******************************** 
 

BUTTERFLIES 
 
At our January meeting Mr Alan Sundholm gave a very informative talk on the life cycle of 
butterflies and showed slides of the places they frequent. 
 

***************************** 
 

CONSERVATION SYMPOSIUM 
 
Dick Duckham, Nancy Douglass, Graham Blackwell and Mary Collins, the four members who read 
papers at this symposium, are to be congratulated on the painstaking care they took in preparing 
and co-ordinating their speeches. This interest of the members in this new departure by Our 
Society was shown by the number of questions asked. 
 

***************************** 
  



 
COMING WALKS.  April 7th Blackheath Area. Porter’s Pass, Colliers Causeway etc. 
   Meeting place, southern side of Blackheath Station 10am. 
  
   May 5th Mount Victoria Area. Bushrangers Cave, Little Zig Zag etc. 
   Meeting place, outside Mt Victoria Station 10am. 
 
   June 2nd Faulconbridge Area. If possible to Parkes Creek and return via  
   Sassafras Gully. 
   Meeting place Jackson Park, on southern side of Faulconbridge across level 
   crossing. (look out for trains) 10am. 
 
VISITORS WELCOME AT ALL OUR WALKS. N.B. all the above walks are over tracks which were 
popular many years ago and because of lack of maintenance may have to be changed, however, 
meeting places will remain the same. 
 

************************************ 
 

Bush Walk to Vera Falls on Saturday 6th January 1979. 
 

Although the morning was hot and sultry, over 20 hardy types turned up to try the recently 
renovated track to this lowest fall of The Valley of Waters series. The long decent into Jamison 
Valley took about two hours of arduous braking and many walkers developed “jelly knees”, 
however as soon as the party got into the rainforest the heat wasn’t apparent and in fact was very 
pleasant. There were few flowers but many bird calls were heard and some magnificent trees 
observed, these included giant coachwoods (Ceratapetalum apetalum) which incidentally were in 
flower, Deanes Gum (Eucalyptus deanei) and some enormous Brown Barrell eucalypts (Eucalyptus 
fastigata) one of these had fallen across the track many years ago and was still as solid and hard as 
the day it fell. 
 
The track actually terminates at the top of Vera Falls, which is a pity as it is a relatively dangerous 
spot and it is impossible to obtain a good view of the fall, so most of the party followed a “goat 
track” down to the bottom of the fall where there was a beautiful pool, where many had a dip to 
cool off. 
 
The journey back was taken in easy stages with many rests, the heat wasn’t felt until we arrived 
back about .5 of a kilometre from the “Hut” which was reached at various times from four until 
five pm. A pleasant strenuous day, the track restoration was excellent and a great credit to the 
hardy rangers who did the hard work. It is hoped that the final section may be restored so that the 
long walk may be rewarded with a proper view of this beautiful waterfall. 
 

********************** 
 

Bush Ramble to Bedford Creek Via Terrace Falls. Saturday 3rd February, 1979 
 
A warm fine day encouraged 33 walkers to start on this attractive walk after meeting near 
Hazelbrook Station cars followed Terrace Falls Road for about 2 kms where they were left and an 
obscure track was followed. Near Victor Falls the track was lost. One group followed a steep 
precipitous slope to reach the track, luckily a sharp eyed member found the real track and forces 



were joined eventually and proceeded on to Terrace Falls. A short rest and all carried on to Bedford 
Creek. This was followed for a short distance to Bedford Pool where some decided to lunch rather 
than get wet feet crossing the creek. Others carried on for a few hundred meters more to Bedford 
Lake for lunch. This is a delightful spot with plenty of birdlife. Luckily we had two birdmen who 
during the walk were able to identify no less than 20 different varieties during the whole trip. 
These included the lovely little rufus fantail, a rose robin lewin and crested honeyeaters, yellow 
robin, goldenwhistlers, white browed scrub wren, yellow winged honeyeater and walkers were 
lucky enough to observe a yellow throated scrub wren feeding its young in an interesting nest 
overhanging the creek and looking like flood debris. 
 
Eventually everybody reached the lower pool. On the return journey by an alternative route a 
small colony of Bird orchids (Chiloglottis reflexa) was seen. Further on some members were lucky 
enough to get a good look at the beautiful black-faced flycatcher. Some were lucky enough to see 
and hear a family of eastern whipbirds. Other more common birds ween included Crimson rosellas, 
grey fantails, gang gang cockatoos, grey currawongs, eastern spinebills, and superb lyrebirds. In all 
it was a splendid bird day, thanks to presence of Graham and Peter. Peter also found a legless lizard 
(Common Scalyfoot) which was of great interest to members, resembling as it does a small snake. 
 
An interesting and instructive day which was enjoyed by all. 
 

*********************************** 
 
Ingar Plant Regeneration Study. After consultation with Ann Jelinek, Naturalist- Ranger, National 
Parks and Wildlife Service, it has been decided that the plant count will be done at six monthly 
intervals in future. This means that our next visit to Ingar will be mid May. Regular and aspiring 
counters please note.  
 

********************** 
 
THE LAND PRESERVATION COMMITTEE is pleased to report that the Fund now stands at $1,112.14. 
The Committee hopes to have some plants for sale early next year, and would appreciate the 
donation of empty cans about 6” x 31/2 diameter or larger. Pure fruit juice cans are ideal. They 
may be left in the storeroom at the Hut. 
 

AN UNCOMMON WILDFLOWER 
 
An interesting aftermath of the disaster of bushfire in December 1977, is the growth and flowering 
of a large colony of the rather uncommon Forsyth’s Flannel Flower (Actinotus forsythii) on and 
around King’s Table off Tablelands Road, Wentworth Falls. No doubt there are many other colonies 
also in the fired areas. This lovely little flannel flower only seems to flower after the stimulation of 
a bush fire. A small colony was observed near the Ingar picninc area after a hazard reduction burn 
some four years ago. This area was burnt again in December 1977 but so far there has been no re-
appearance of this small colony. Could it have been destroyed by the two burns within three years? 
The presence of this uncommon species is a further argument for the inclusion of King’s Table into 
the National Park. The colony consists of several hundred plants which grow no higher than 30 cms, 
the involucre (a whorl of bracts surrounding the inflorescence) is 20 to 25 mm in diameter, the 
flowers are pink to magenta whilst the bracts are white with pale green tips and extremely hairy. 
The flowers are somewhere between the common Flannel Flower (A. helianthi) and the Lesser 
Flannel Flower (A. minor) in size, however the pink colour distinguishes it from the others...K.R.G. 



 
ATTENTION BUSH WALKERS. 

 
The Editor, 
 
In 1932 at the age of 16 one of our members trained with and acted as pace-maker for Bob 
Graham over the last three peaks when he established a record of 42 peaks climbed in 24 hours in 
the English Lake district. 
 
This record has been bettered several times and the time is now 16 hours 34 minutes. 
 
For the information of any climber who might like to tackle the record, this only involves covering 
70 miles and climbing a total pf 30,000 feet. 
 
R.H.D. 
 

AN UNUSUAL BIRD 
 
During the weekend, 10-11th February, a Wentworth Falls Katoomba & District Wildlife 
Conservation Society member was lucky enough to be attracted by heavy flapping in a nearby gum 
tree. About thirty feet up a large bird was being harassed by other birds (probably Currawongs). It 
was about the size, shape and colour of a yellow-tailed black cockatoo, but instead of yellow tail 
shafts and ear muffs it appeared to be all black except for soft brown wings, and its bill was not 
parrot like. 
 
It was a surprising and impressive sight as it fluttered clumsily from bough to bough. 
 
Its distinctive call was heard in the area during late afternoon for three successive days. 
 
The bird being described is a Pheasant Coucal (Centropus phasianinus) – a male in breeding 
plumage. The awkward flight is typical, as the Coucal is a ground dweller found usually near grassy 
damp places. 
 
This is the first sighting of a Coueal recorded on the Upper Blue Mountains, although Graham 
Alcorn has heard its call here before. 
 

************************************* 
 

…...Bruce’s Walk….. 
 
Many thanks to Mr Clarrie Jeavons and Mr Allen Strom for their most interesting recollections and 
information about the track. Also my sincere apologies for not replying to their letters. I intended 
to follow their advice and see The Railway Archives Section but thanks to Bob Douglass I have been 
reading a little Book ‘The New Walk across the Blue Mountains’ Price 1/-, issued under the 
authority of the NSW Railway Commission. It opens with “In connection with the bulk supply of 
electricity by the Railway Commissioners of NSW to the Blue Mountains Shire Council, a high 
tension transmission line erected between the commissioners Power Station at Lithgow and 
substation at Lawson, a distance of 28 miles, was officially placed in service on July 1st 1931. 
 



The track was built along this line which followed almost a direct line from Blackheath to Lawson 
(12 miles) with deviations where the line leapt gorges or up sheer cliffs. To quote the book “The 
feature of the walk is the overhead transmission line, always to be seen, and a sure guide for 
tourists!!” Starting at Wilson Park, Lawson (named after the Shire President, Councillor Percy 
Wilson who initiated this walk and innumerable other projects) the line goes to Wentworth Falls 
leaving it at Blaxland Road and crossing the end of Mt Hay Road at Gloria Lookout continues to 
Blackheath crossing the creek below Minni-Ha-Ha Falls, Medlow Bath below Medlow Lake thence 
across Evans Lookout Road along Cleopatra Street ending at pole 198 about a mile past Blackheath, 
on the main highway. 
 
The little booklet is a fine production and has colour views of the various sections looking both 
east and west over such places as Heffernan’s Valley and Podger’s Glen. 
 
It now remains to explore this walk which I hope to do in the not too distant future...Wilson Alcorn. 
 

*************************** 
 

Australian Conservation Federation 
 
In view of the news that the Federal Government has cut the grant to this organisation by one 
third it is going to need many new members if it is to continue to lead the fight to conserve the 
environment and natural resources of Australia. Membership costs $12 or for a pensioner or full-
time student it is $6 plus $7 if 6 issues of Habitat Australia are required. Subscriptions can be 
forwarded to :- the Australian Conservation Foundation, 672B Glenferrie Road, Hawthorn, Victoria 
3122 OR at the N.S.W. Branch 3rd floor, 18A Argyle Street, Sydney NSW 2000. 
 
Cheques received or dated after the 1st April will be treated as prepayment for following year (July 
1st to June 30th). 
 
From the Application for Membership Form the following is Quoted: WHAT DOES ACF DO? 
 
WHAT DOES ACF DO?  
ACF Concerns itself with public education and political action, in relation to broad issues (eg. 
wilderness, clean air, national parks, forestry, packaging, uranium mining & export) and important 
specific issues (e.g. Fraser Island, Cape York Peninsula, Kakadu National Park, mining at Precipitous 
Bluff). ACF’s main educational thrust is through its publications, many and varied, and the 
organisation of conferences, seminars, and symposia. Publications include a monthly Newsletter, a 
high-quality magazine (Habitat Australia), and a number of papers and booklets on specific 
subjects and issues. Political action includes deputations and submissions to cabinet ministers and 
premiers, media statements etc. Written and verbal submissions are made to committee of inquiry 
and evidence is given before courts. ACF maintains a beneficial contact with government 
departments and with other environment bodies, and encourages and assists conservation bodies 
with grants, advice and information. 
 

***************************************** 
 
 
 
 



NATIVE PLANTS AT FLOWER SHOW 
 

$103 of native plants were sold by volunteers from our Society at the Blackheath Horticultural 
Society’s Show on February 24th and 25th. Proceeds go to the Blue Mountains Society for Growing 
Australian Plants (SGAP) who supplied some very healthy looking plants. 
 
Our thanks to the Horticultural Society for inviting us to participate and to our willing members 
who tended our display. 
 

************************* 
 

FOUR NATIONAL ESTATE LOCALITIES 
 
Four Blue Mountains localities have been proposed to be listed in the Register of the National 
Estate by the Australian Heritage Commission, says an article in the Mountain Gazette of January 
24th. They are King’s Table, Tableland Road, Wentworth Falls; Wall’s Cave, Medlow Bath; Lyre Bird 
Dell, Leura Falls Reserve; and Lapstone Cave, north of Mitchell’s Pass Glenbrook. 
 
The Register provides that Commonwealth Ministers and agencies must not take any action which 
would adversely effect any place on the Register. In the four areas, significant archaeological 
investigations have shown evidence of aboriginal occupation in excess of 25,000 years, and thus 
the sites are important links in the culture of the Aborigines.  
 
In the upper Mountains, Walls Cave and Lyre Bird Dell are protected by reserves, but King’s Table is 
privately owned. Since 1974, when we raised the matter in our Town Plan Submission, Our Society 
has made many representations to various Authorities to have King’s Table incorporated in the 
nearby National Park. 
 

CEC. SAINTLY ACTIVE IN GIPPSLAND 
 
A member has sent us an impressive Newsletter of the South-Gippsland Conservation Society with 
a note from Cec. Sainty who says ‘they have 160 members spread over 60 miles, in six branches’. 
 
Cec. Is a very active member of the Korumburra Branch. In co-operation with High School Students 
and Teachers 1,100 native trees and shrubs were planted! 
 
Many of our members will remember what outstanding workers in Our Society Cec. And his wife 
were for many years. 
 

********************************** 
 
 

 


